
Division of Finance and Administration

Dear colleagues,

I am pleased to announce Allen Shiroma has been appointed as associate vice chancellor of
Environmental and Facilities Services effective Wednesday, June 1, 2022. Allen has served as the
assistant vice chancellor of Facilities Management since January 2020 and has over 40 years of
experience in his field. He has been at UCI for over 14 years and has played a significant role in
managing $95 million of campus deferred maintenance and infrastructure improvement projects as
well as implementing steps to improve renovation processes and accelerate the completion of
critical campus projects. In his new role, Allen will oversee both Facilities Management and
Environmental Health & Safety. He holds a B.S. in industrial engineering and received his MBA from
UCI.

I am grateful to the search committee, led by Mary Clark, for their hard work and contribution to the
search process. I would also like to thank Karl Wolonsky who has served as the associate vice
chancellor of Environmental and Facilities Services for five years of his over 43 years of service to
UCI.

A recruitment will be conducted to replace Allen’s current role of assistant vice chancellor of
Facilities Management.

Please join me in congratulating Allen on his new role.

With appreciation,

Richard L. Coulon (he/him/his)
Interim Chief Financial Officer & Vice Chancellor

Division of Finance and Administration

https://www.fm.uci.edu/
https://www.ehs.uci.edu/
https://dfa.uci.edu/
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